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From the LVHSAA Board . . .  
 

Wildcats 
Roar!! 

 

The LVHSAA has had a 
really great year so 
far!  The fantastic, on-
going support from all 
of you   -  the greatest 

alumni anywhere - made all of this possi-
ble and  is most sincerely appreciated!  
We were able to  give seven scholarships, 
increased our membership to a new high, 
received a record amount in Scholarship 
Fund donations, received a $10,000 grant 
to benefit LVHS students, participated in 
the Summerlin Patriotic Parade, had the 
Wildcat Float in the LVHS Homecoming 
Parade, provided caps and gowns for 
needy students who could not have other-
wise participated in their graduation cere-
mony, purchased a new Wildcat mascot 
costume for the school, and held the 2015 
Wildcat Reunion.  Your membership dues 
and your participation in our fund raising 
efforts such as the annual Wildcat Reun-
ion, purchase of raffle tickets, LVHSAA 
memorabilia, donations of yearbooks, do-
nations of vehicles, etc. all help with these 
worthy causes.  We look forward to your 
continued support in the future!    

LVHS WILDCATS 
ARE THE GREATEST!! 

 

Thanks to all of you from your 
LVHSAA Board of Directors! 

YOUR LVHSAA DUES MAY BE DUE NOW! 
 

The LVHSAA is an approved 501(c)3 
tax-exempt organization. 

All dues and donations are tax deductible.   
    

Annual memberships expire at the end of Septem-
ber every year.  Thanks to those of you who joined or 
renewed since our last newsletter.  If you still haven’t 
paid your 2015-2016 dues—it’s time now!  As of the 
end of September we had 533 active members, includ-
ing 146 lifetime members.  However, 123 of those 
annual memberships have not yet been renewed.  So 
-  please send your renewal now!  And if you haven’t 
joined yet, please do so now!!   We reached our goal 
of having 500 members this year.  Help us reach our 
new goal of 600 members next year! 
 

Annual dues are only $25 for individuals, or $40 for 
alumni couples.  Lifetime dues are $300 for individu-
als, or $500 for alumni couples.  Checks should be 
made payable to LVHSAA and should be sent to 
Patty Haack at the address shown at the top of this 
newsletter.   
 

For new members, a Membership Application  form 
may be found on our website, or you may call Patty at 
702-876-6660 to request one.  Or just send your check 
to the above address and note “New Member” on the 
check. 
 

For renewals, just note “Renewal” on your check.  A 
form is not necessary. 
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2015 WILDCAT REUNION 
 

The 2015 Wildcat Reunion was a grand success!  If you didn’t attend, you missed a really great time!!  We had a total of 580 attendees and they 
came from all corners of the continental U.S. (including Arizona, Arkansas, California, Colorado, Connecticut, Florida, Idaho, Iowa, Kansas, Maine, 
Minnesota, Montana, New Mexico, North Carolina, Oregon, Texas, Utah and Washington) plus Hawaii.  Robert Martin, class of 1965, received the 
award for traveling the furthest – coming from China!  We had attendees from classes of 1937 through 2015 – 
a 78 year span!  Our oldest attendees were Lina Pinjuv Sharp (class of 1937) and Nancy Marriott Austin 
(class of 1939).  Our youngest attendees were four of our scholarship winners from 2015 (Alex Blake, Sher-
win Cadiao, Angelee Santaren and Brittany Serano).  We also had an attendee from class of 2005 and 
several from 2006 who are now LVHS faculty!  Our DJ, Brian Mesaric, is from the class of 2003.  We hon-
ored the classes of 1940 through 1945 and had 21 alumni attendees from those classes. We were pleased to 
have more from the 70s and after, than in previous years.  We hope to have even more next year once the 
word gets around  about what a good time everyone had, how great the food was and how much fun the 
younger crowd had dancing! 
 

Congratulations to the class of 1965, celebrating their 50th reunion.  They had the most attendees – a total of 
104!  Class of 1955, celebrating their 60th reunion, had the second highest attendance, and class of 1964 
came in third!  Class of 1965 won our Membership Challenge, having the most LVHSAA members (with 13 
new members joining the LVHSAA at the reunion).  Their class was presented with a “revolving” trophy,  
champagne and nostalgic candy!  Donna Hanley Andress (class of 1943) and Gail Andress (class of 1944) 
were presented the “Outstanding Alumni of the Year” award for their on-going support and help over the years. This year Donna was very instru-
mental in helping develop information for our printed program. 
 

All attendees received a free door prize ticket.  Richard Scott (1956), Camille Roberts Ortiz’s (1953) husband Steven, and Steven Small’s 
(1962) wife Cena all won $100 gift cards from the Bootlegger Bistro, donated by Lorraine Perry Hunt-Bono, class of 1957.  Michael Mack’s 
(1955) wife Arlene, won a $45 membership donated by the Mob Museum.  Terry Ryan (1965) won a $25 gift card to P.F. Chang’s, Jerry Rimmer 
(1965) won a $25 gift card donated by Ricardo’s Mexican Restaurant, Frank Abercrombie’s (1953) wife Christy won a $25 gift card to the Cheese-
cake Factory, and Donna Sackett Oberg Scallin’s (1944) husband Carl won a $25 gift donated by Carrabba’s Italian Grill.   
 

Members of the LVHS Student Council sold the raffle tickets, wearing red and black t-shirts that had “College Bound Wildcat” across the front.  
Winners included Naomi Lytle Gibbs (1954), who won a gift basket donated by America’s Got Talent winner Terry Fator, valued at $260, contain-
ing two tickets for his show at the Mirage, plus a CD of his show and a stuffed turtle.  Carol Gin George (1979) won dinners for four at the Waver-
ly’s Steakhouse at the Cannery Casino, donated by Bill Wortman, class of 1964, valued at $200.  Robb Marriott (1943) won dinner for 4 at the 
Carve Steakhouse at the Eastside Cannery valued at $200, also donated by Bill Wortman, class of 1964.  Sandy Backus Allred (1965), Donna 
Sackett Oberg Scallin (1944) and Laura Beverlin Chadburn (1970), all won beautiful baskets valued at $150 each, containing wine, cheese, 
crackers, and chocolates, donated by Larry Ruvo, class of 1964.  Diane Pahor Belt (1956) won two tickets to a show at the Hard Rock, donated 
by the Hard Rock Casino.  Thanks to everyone that bought raffle tickets, we made $1625 for our scholarship fund! 
 

We were extremely fortunate to have a renown, award-winning photographer at the reunion.  Her name is Lia Chang and she is the daughter of 
Russell Chang, class of 1960.  She lives in New York and came to document her father's 55th reunion.  She has graciously shared with us some 
of her photos (many of which are on the next page) and a video, which includes the performances by the LVHS 
band, color guard, cheerleaders and Spectrum.  The video can be seen on our website:  www.lvhsaa.com.  Thanks 
Lia!!  More of Lia’s photographs may be seen on her website:  http://liachang.photoshelter.com/ 
 

Many thanks to LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett and her staff and students for their participation in the reunion, and 
also to our hard-working committee Rollie Gibbs (1954) and Patty Haack (1956), Co-Chairpersons, Lisa Ball Gold-
en (2001), Laura Beverlin Chadburn (1970), Carmella Harris Chris (1956), Kae Jones Bogdanovich (1956), 
Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton (1955), Jennifer Sims (2006), Joe Thomson (Historian), Laura Ungaro (1963) and 
Dave Williams (1972), and to non-alumni volunteers Rosemary Burke Pollard and Camille & Vic Stone.  Thanks 
also to all of you that attended for making it such a great evening! 
 

Next year we will be honoring the members of the classes of 1946 through 1950, so make your plans now to attend.  
It will be on Saturday, September 24, 2016.  Details will be sent to you the first week of July, 2016 (so be sure we have your current mailing  
address).  SEE YOU THEN! 

  

Photo by Lia Chang 

Naomi Lytle Gibbs presenting  

“Oldest Attendees” awards to 

Nancy and Lina 

Russell Chang (1960) 

and daughter Lia 
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Thanks to George 

Wilkinson (1953) 

for sharing this 
photo with us! 



Checking in with the 

LVHS Cheerleaders Some of the raffle prizes 

LVHSAA 

Memorabilia 

LVHS 

Color Guard 

DJ Brian Mesaric 

Class of 2003 

Yummy Buffet! 

LVHS Spectrum 

LVHS Band 

LVHS Cheerleaders 

LVHS Cheerleaders 

Nancy Marriott Austin (1939) & 

Lina Pinjuv Sharp (1937) 

Dance all Evening! 

Go Wildcats! 
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NOTABLE ALUMNI CORNER . . . 
  
 

DONNA JO HANLEY ANDRESS (Class of 1943) and GAIL ANDRESS (Class of 1944) 
 

DONNA JO HANLEY ANDRESS and CLYDE GAIL ANDRESS have been married for 71 years and both turned 90 this 
year!  Donna’s mother was Clarabelle Hanley, a long-time teacher at the 5th Street 
Grammar School and Librarian at LVHS.  Donna was LVHS Student Body Secretary 
until she participated in Senior Ditch Day!  She attended University of Nevada, Reno 
and is a 70 year member of Kappa Alpha Theta.  Gail dropped out of his last year at 
LVHS to join the U.S. Navy.  He was a TBF gunner during WWII and did submarine 
patrol between Florida and Cuba.  After the war he managed the C. C. McDaniel 
Chrysler-Plymouth dealership (owned by his grandfather) in Las Vegas.  He later 
started his own construction business.  Donna worked on and off for the Las Vegas 

Sun from the 1950s through the early 1980s.  She co-wrote the multi-part series “Las Vegas High School: Its People, Its 
Impact” in 1980.  Both Donna and Gail have been very active in community service.  Donna is a 60 year member of the 
Service/Junior League, and is a member of the Morelli House Committee 2015.  Both are active volunteers for Mojave 
Desert Heritage and Cultural Association and Gail has done all their backhoe work for over 
18 years.  Donna is a founding member of Great Basin National Park Foundation, found-
ing member of Natural Science Scholarship Association, UNLV.  They square-danced for 
40 years and Gail was Co-Chairman of the B-Sharp Square Dance Club.  Gail drove stock 
cars at the Silver Slipper Racetrack and also attended a Sturgis Motorcycle Rally, sur-
rounded by Harleys, on his Goldwing!  When they were in their 70s they hiked the Grand 
Canyon, from the north to the south rim!  They have two children, 3 grandchildren and 7 
great-grandchildren.  They are both very active and continually “on the go”.   
 
We are very proud to know and have Donna and Gail as LVHS Alumni and friends!  They 
are founding members of the LVHSAA and have helped us in countless ways!  They were 
presented with the “Alumni of the Year” award at the 2015 Wildcat Reunion.  They are true 
examples of “Once a Wildcat, Always a Wildcat”!! 

PLEASE SUBMIT BIOS ON YOURSELF OR OTHER ALUMNI . . . 
If you would like to submit a bio for the “Notable Alumni Corner” in future newsletters, please send it to Patty at lvowl@aol.com or to the address 

on the top of page one of this newsletter.  Bios will also be posted on the “Notable Alumni” page of the LVHSAA website 

      WE’D LOVE TO HEAR YOUR STORIES! 
If you have an interesting or funny story from your days at LVHS or early days in Las Vegas, 

please let us know so we can share it with everyone in our next newsletter!  Thanks!! 

HAVE YOU MOVED OR CHANGED YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS? 
If so, please don’t forget to let us know!  We certainly don’t want to lose you!  So let us know by any of these methods: 

 

 Mail: LVHSAA - c/o Patty Haack     Phone: Call Patty at (702) 876-6660 
  1854 Taylorville Street, Las Vegas, NV 89135   E-Mail: lvowl@aol.com 

PLEASE . . . REMEMBER THE LVHSAA IN YOUR TRUSTS AND WILLS 
Give future scholarships in your name or in memory of a family member!  Your tax deductible donation to our 

scholarship fund will have a direct impact on deserving students and the life they are trying to build. 

Please remember the LVHSAA in your charitable gift giving plans and final wishes.   

Photo by Lia Chang 

IF YOU’D LIKE TO VIEW THIS NEWSLETTER IN COLOR . . .  it’s on our website.   
Go to:  lvhsaa.com and then to the “Association News” page.  Then click on Wildcat Tales #14. 

CLASS OF 1964 RING WANTED - Contact Kitty Warner Umbraco at (775) 972-7007 or russellu1@juno.com 

mailto:russellu1@juno.com
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2016 CLASS REUNIONS 
 

Several classes are already working on their plans for reunions next year!  If you have any information on the following classes, it 
would be appreciated very much if you would let us know:  1951, 1961, 1971, 1976, 1981, 1986, 1991, 1996, 2001, 2006.  We 
receive a lot of inquiries about upcoming reunions and would like to be able to provide the information.  We’ll be happy to post any 
details you would like on the Class Reunions page of our website:  www.lvhsaa.com.  If you are the contact for your class, please let 
us know.  We will also provide your information to the Clark County School District so it will be listed on their website also.  Class of 
1966 will be “Golden Grads” next year, and class of 1956 is already making plans for their 60th!    If you haven’t finalized plans 
yet and just want to get the word out for classmates to contact you and help with your planning, let us know that too and we’ll post 
that on our website also.  You can always add details later.  You might want to consider having your reunion the night before the Wild-
cat Reunion.  Most classes are doing that now as it makes it easy for out-of-towners to attend both events and take advantage of the 
great hotel rates at the Orleans.  We can help you with printing of mailing labels for your class - just let us know! 

FUND RAISING 
 

Please contact our  Fundraising Chairperson 
-  Laura Ungaro (Class of 1963) if you have 

any ideas to help us raise funds to benefit 
our Scholarship Fund.  We welcome any sugges-

tions you might have.  You can contact Laura at (702) 
248-6556 or ungaro3@cox.net.   

LVHSAA 
VEHICLE DONATION PROGRAM  

Bruce Langson, Chairman (1965) 
 

Vehicle donations are an important 
source of scholarship funds.  Your  donation will pro-

vide a sizeable tax deduction and will provide LVHS students with 
much-needed scholarships.  To date, we have received cars, a mo-
torhome, trucks, trailers, jet skis, and a boat.  We will accept any vehi-
cle or item of value and the donor will receive the largest appropriate 
tax deduction.  Contact Bruce Langson at (702) 265-1735 or blang-
son@hotmail.com to schedule a pick-up of your vehicle or other items 
of value. 

Now’s the time - to join or donate 
to the LVHSAA!   

Get your 2015 tax deduction! 

Anonymous ($200) 
Joan Appleyard Pribyl (1955) 
Don Ashworth (1956) 
Laura Beverlin Chadburn (1970) 
D. Roger Bremner (1955) 
Jimmie Brown (1956) 
Mildred Callaway Limley (1960) 
Stanley Clifton (1950) 
Rodney Conner (1965) 
Carla Crittenden Kerr (1956) 
Susan (Diane) Davis Billings (1958) 
Count Robert Diero (1955) 
L. D. George (1948) 
Will Gildner (1941) 
Ken Gragson (1954) 
Carol Ham Landsman (1965) 
Barbara Hampton Givens (1955) 
John Hanson (1964) 
Donna Hendrix (1958) 
Sandra Huntsman Conner (1965) 
Carole Inghram Montalto (1956) 

Hester Katzman Kremer (1966) 
Richard Lee King (1963) 
Bruce Kirkpatrick (1947) 
Lillian Kovats Cross (1965) 
Clarel Komer Krpan (1960) 
Carol Kopp McCullough (1963) 
Jenny Kucan (Faculty) 
Las Vegas Media Group 
LVHS Class of 1955 
LVHS Class of 1955 in name of Patty Haack 
Robert MacKenzie (1950) 
Jim Marsh (Honorary Member) 
Charlotte Mugleston Kelly (1954) 
Peggy Nickerson Crockett (1942) 
Warren Okelberry (Faculty) 
Connie Oliver Leigh (1956) 
James Manuel (1972) 
Dale Mapel (1965) 
Ben Maze (1975) 
Henry S. Nelson (1965) 
Lina Pinjuv Sharp (1937) 

Sister Barbara Sheahan (1949) 
Darlene Pinter (1956) 
Candyce Porter Manuel (1972) 
Glendya Purdy Carson (1958) 
Linda Rankin Givens (1958) 
Dale Reese (1960) 
E. Claire Roberts Rundle (1950) 
Arne Rosencrantz (1965) 
Francine Sarno Pulliam (1955) 
Richard Scott (1956) 
Gary Scruton (1956) 
Myra Sherwood Nelson (1965) 
Elizabeth “B.J.” Stevenson (1941) 
Leonard Stubbs (1941) 
Evelyn Tudor Roberts (1942) 
Alice Van Der Meer (Honorary) 
Robert Wengert (1946) 
Lois Wentz Durkee (1953) 
Allen Wheeer (1940) 
Gene Winn (1956) 
Ed Wright (1959) 

OUR SCHOLARSHIP FUND THANKS YOU!  Many thanks to the following donors, who donated almost $9500 to our 
Scholarship Fund since the last newsletter!  We are always interested in ways to increase the value of our scholarship dollars.  All 
monies donated to our Scholarship Fund are kept separate and go directly to the students. 

GRANT GIVEN TO THE LVHSAA 
 

We are very excited and extremely grateful for the generous grant received recently from an anonymous alumni donor in the amount 
of $10,000!  The grant is specifically intended to benefit students in need of assistance other than scholarships - to help ensure their 
well-being and on-going participation in educational opportunities and school activities and to sponsor academically deserving stu-
dents that could not otherwise afford to participate in programs to enhance their learning experiences and prepare them to be future 
leaders in their careers and life.   We are currently working with the LVHS administrative staff to determine the best use of these funds.   



 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 2015 SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS 
 

The Las Vegas High School Alumni Association is very proud to have awarded a $2000 scholarship to each of the following 
2015 LVHS graduates.  Since 2009, we have awarded a total of 36 scholarships, totaling $61,000! 

 

Alex A. Blake 
Attending UNLV 

Sherwin Cadiao 
Attending UNLV 

Michaela J. Grillo 
Attending UNLV 

Samantha Pete-Pelayo 
Attending UNLV 

Angelee Santaren 
Attending UNLV 

Brittany Serano 
Attending CSN 

Korrina Siddiqui 
Attending UNLV 
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IN HONOR OF AND IN MEMORIAM DONATIONS 
 

Did you know that you can make “In Honor Of” or “In Memory Of” donations to our Scholarship Fund?  You can also give a scholar-
ship in your name!  We received two donations recently from the Class of 1955 - one in the name of their class, and the other “In the 
Name of Patty Haack” (as a thanks for her help with planning of their 60th reunion).  For the last seven years, the Las Vegas High 
School Alumni Association has been awarding scholarships to graduating seniors who plan to attend a Southern Nevada university or 
college.  Our applicants come from very diverse backgrounds and economic conditions, and are all students of high achievement.  
We have heard from many of them about how their college experience has broadened their horizons.   

CLASS OF 1965 GOLDEN GRADUATION  (From Jill Barnard, Class of 1965) 
 

Each year Las Vegas High School invites the 50-year reunion celebrants to walk in their graduation ceremony as “Golden Grads”.  It is a tradition 
that began in 1984 for the class of 1934.  This year it was our turn!  They provided a wonderful luncheon for us in the school cafeteria, where we 
were each presented with “Certificates of Acknowledgment and Appreciation for Keeping the Wildcat Pride, Tradition, and Spirit Alive for 50 
Years”.  The cafeteria is lined with beautiful trophy cases containing LVHS memorabilia dating back to the 1920s.  On the wall of the lobby of their 
theater is painted a huge mural of the original LVHS 7th Street campus.  It is heartwarming to see that “our campus” has not been forgotten and is 
memorialized in such a grand manner.  On graduation 
night we arrived in our golden caps and gowns and were 
greeted by students and staff directing us at every turn.  
The direction and coordination provided by Principal Deb-
bie Brockett was unparalleled.  As we lined up and walked 
onto the football field, the cheering was unbelievable!  It 
was as if we were the main event of the evening!   
 

So, I say to Class of 1966 and those beyond . . . do not 
miss this extraordinary opportunity!  Not only is it the only 
chance you’ll have to be a “Golden Grad”, but those of us 
who participated believe it is the most memorable event we 
have ever gathered together for.  It is truly a Golden Oppor-
tunity to have an experience you will never forget! 
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MY, HOW THINGS HAVE CHANGED . . . .  

Do you have any old photos of Las Vegas that you would like to contribute to our future newsletters?  If so, let Patty know at 
702/876-6660 or by e-mail to lvowl@aol.com.  We will copy and return your originals if you prefer.  Remember these?? 

El Sombrero,  
Main Street 

Important Dates & Upcoming Events 
to Put on Your Calendars 

Board Nominations Due April 15, 2016 

Board Election Ballots Due May 12, 2016 

Annual Membership 
Meeting 

May 19, 2016 

Summerlin Patriotic  
Parade 

July 4, 2016 

Wildcat Reunion 
September 24, 

2016 

Annual Membership  
Fees Due 

September 30  
annually 

LVHS Homecoming Parade 
and Game 

October, 2016  
(tbd) 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING AND BOARD ELECTIONS 
 

 

Our next LVHSAA Annual Membership Meeting will be on May 19, 2016.  That date is “tentative” at this time.  Final plans, including location, will be 
announced in our next Wildcat Tales newsletter.  Please plan to join us at the meeting and learn more about your LVHSAA!  In the meantime, please 
give thought to getting involved with the LVHSAA and possibly running to be a Director.  There will be three board positions up for election.    We 
have a really great board, all of whom find it most rewarding to be involved with activities that result in benefiting the fu tures of deserving LVHS stu-
dents.  THINK ABOUT IT - and  consider nominating yourself when you receive the nomination form next April!   

1930s 2015 1950s 

LAS VEGAS ACADEMY ART EXHIBITION (by Joe Thomson, LVHSAA Historian) 
 

Have you ever wondered who is taking care of your beloved 7th Street classrooms? The LVHSAA has created an opportunity for 
you to meet the talented students who now inhabit your old digs.    
 

The Las Vegas High School Alumni Association is sponsoring an Art Exhibition for the studio-arts students at The Las Vegas 
Academy. These talented artists will be competing for prizes inclusive of awards centered on their interpretation of the historic 
portions of the school.  Please take advantage of this chance to influence some young minds and share some of your mem-
ories with the current high school students.  The opening night festivities will be on the 4th of December from 6:30 to 8:30 with 
awards at 7:30 at the Las Vegas Academy Lowden Gallery/Theatre (just west of the old Las Vegas High School Auditorium with an 
entrance to the gallery on Clark Avenue).  For further information contact Joe Thomson at:  thomsoj2@unlv.nevada.edu   

MEET YOUR LVHSAA BOARD MEMBERS. . .  (by Matt Shliksy, Class of 1964) 
 

We have a very active and responsive board!  They come from classes of 1954 through 2001!  President 
Rollie Gibbs (1954) designed and was responsible for overseeing the construction of our Senior Squares 
Monument.  He keeps a watchful eye on it and takes care of any necessary maintenance (such as paint 
touch-up, graffiti removal or lighting problems), and also co-chairs the Wildcat Reunion Committee.  Vice 
President  Bruce Langson came up with idea and designed our Wildcat Float.  He and Rollie built it, with 
the help of the rest of the board and alumni volunteers.  Bruce oversees our Vehicle Donation and Grants 
programs, is a member of our Scholarship Committee, and is Co-Liaison with LVHS staff.  Our Secretary/
Treasurer Patty Haack (1956) holds our board together!  It would be impossible to list all the tasks that 
she undertakes just keeping track of all of you, managing our bank account, preparing this newsletter, and 
participating on various committees.  Carole Inghram Montaldo (1945) is a Co-Liaison between the LVH-
SAA and the Las Vegas Academy, which occupies the old LVHS campus. She is also a member of the 
Scholarship Committee and works on ideas to help our homeless students.  She is also working with the 
Academy on installing a couple of display cabinets so there will be LVHS memorabilia on display for those 
of us that like to “tour” the old campus!  Kae Jones Bogdanovich (1956) also helps with our homeless 
students, is on our Wildcat Reunion Committee and is always available to help wherever needed.  Matt 
Shlisky (1964) is our Scholarship Committee Chairman and is Co-Liaison with LVHS staff.  He writes 
articles for the LVHS Desert Breeze and Parent/Student Newsletter publications, and for this newsletter.  
Dave Williams (1972) is our Webmaster, participates on the Wildcat Reunion and Scholarship Commit-
tees, and is also our “official” photographer.  Laura Beverlin Chadburn (1970) is in charge of member-
ships and oversees the Membership Challenge Program, and Laura Ungaro (1963) is in charge of Fund 
Raising.  Both Lauras also helped on the Wildcat Reunion Committee.  Lisa Ball Golden (2001), our 
newest director, is the head Cheerleader Coach at LVHS.  She was responsible for having the cheerlead-
ers participate with our Wildcat Float in the Summerlin Patriotic Parade and having them help us at the 
Wildcat Reunion.    Even though he’s not an LVHS alumnus, we are very fortunate to have Joe Thomson, 

who volunteers as our Historian.  A true Historian, Joe has done extensive research and countless interviews, and has a vast knowledge of LVHS and Las Vegas in 
general.  He is a Co-Liaison between LVHSAA and Las Vegas Academy, and also does photography at our events.  Our board members really enjoy working together 
and find our accomplishments most rewarding!  We are always looking for new members with fresh ideas, to help us communicate with and reach our ever-broadening 
number of LVHS graduates. 
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           WILDCAT FLOAT  WINS BEST TROPHY IN SUMMERLIN JULY 4th 
PATRIOTIC PARADE 

 

        The Wildcat float (with the Wildcat dressed as “Uncle Sam”, complete with his 
patriotic hat made by Rollie Gibbs), with Federal Judge L. D. George (1948) as our 

“celebrity” alumnus, and accompanied by the LVHS Cheerleaders, won the trophy 
for the best non-commercial entry!  This is one of the best parades in Las Vegas, 
with over 35,000 spectators and featuring more than 70 entries including march-

ing bands, floats, and giant Macy’s-style inflatable balloons.   We’ll be there again 
next year, so plan to join us on the float! 

 

 

LVHSAA MEMORABILIA 
 

The Wildcat lapel pin (1” in diameter) and alumni license plate frames have been a 
big hit!  We still have some left if you’d like them for yourself or your alumni friends 
(they’ll make great Christmas gifts!).  For a donation of only $8 (including post-
age) to the LVHSAA Scholarship Fund, you’ll get a lapel pin or license plate frame, 

and we’ll even include an LVHSAA stylus/pen combo (these work great with your cell phones).  
Better yet, get both a lapel pin and license plate frame, plus an LVHSAA stylus/pen combo for only 
$14, including postage.  All proceeds go to the LVHSAA Scholarship Fund.  Just send a check paya-
ble to LVHSAA, to Patty Haack, 1854 Taylorville Street, Las Vegas, NV 89135.  Order yours today - 
you’ll love them!  We also have a few of the beautiful pewter plates available.  These are collec-
tor’s items!  Refer to the enclosed flyer and order yours today! 

DO YOU HAVE A YEARBOOK YOU WOULD LIKE TO DONATE? 
ARE YOU LOOKING FOR A SPECIAL LVHS YEARBOOK?? 

 

Thanks to generous donations from Duane Foremaster, Naomi Lytle Gibbs, and Rollie Gibbs (all 
class of 1954), we have the following yearbooks available:  1951, 1952 and 1954.  You can obtain 
one of these yearbooks with a minimum $50 donation to the LVHSAA Scholarship Fund, plus the 
cost of postage if you live out-of-town.  If there is more than one person interested in the same 
book, it will be sold to the highest bidder.  
 

There is a lot of interest in the 1953 yearbook, so if you have one you would like to donate, please 
let us know.  To date, yearbook auctions have made over $1600 for our scholarship fund!   
 

Contact Patty at (702) 876-6660 or e-mail to lvowl@aol.com if you are interested in bidding on any of 
these books, or if you have any LVHS yearbooks you would like to donate.  

 

            Bids will be accepted until December 15, 2015 

LVHSAA Stylus/Pen Combos 

WERE YOU A MEMBER OF THE ONE OF THE CLASSES OF 1946 THROUGH 1950?  If so, you will be honored at the next Wildcat Reunion (on 
September 24, 2016).  As we did this year for members of the classes of 1940 through 1945, we will be putting brief bios on you in the program that 
we give out at the reunion.  So please - send us your information now.  What did you do upon graduating from LVHS, what was your profession, 
when did you retire, how many children, grandchildren and great-grandchildren do you have, etc.  Anything that you would like us to know about 
you!  Thanks!   

LETTER FROM A GRATEFUL LVHS STUDENT:  This year I was overcome with happiness & excitement that the LVHSAA 
sponsored my entire Close Up Trip!  Close Up is a 9 day trip where students visit the diversity in New York, and the history 
engraved in Philadelphia, Virginia and Washington D.C.  To say that it was the most incredible experience is an understate-
ment.  We learned about the history of America in our classes, but to see and touch the significant pieces of history was life-
changing.  To wander endlessly in the Capitol Hill, Holocaust & 9/11 Museum, the Statue of Liberty, the Liberty Bell, Inde-
pendence Hall, the Natural Art & History Museums, World War 2, Vietnam and Korean War Memorials, and Arlington Ceme-
tery.  Seeing the Constitution, Bill of Rights and Declaration of Independence and reading it in person was just so amazing.  
Learning the significance of Arlington Cemetery being behind Robert E. Lee’s house as a smack in the face for hurting the 
American society was my favorite, because I felt an epiphany: that being an American is a beautiful thing, that the peope who 
fight are truly the reason why we are free, and that Americans are so different, but are united as one.  Experiencing the diverse culture under the 
bright lights of Times Square, the view of Ellis Island where it all began, paddle boating by the Thomas Jefferson memorial, and the exciting 
Broadway shows was different, but breathtaking and glorious.  This experience is something every kid should feel and love, because it’s a real eye
-opener and also srves as a motivation to keep learning and to push harder to travel even more.  I couldn’t express my gratitude to the LVHSAA 
enough for their extreme generosity, and because of them, I want to one day be able to help students like me be a part of something special!  
Korrina Siddiqui, Student Body President, Class of 2015 

Korrina Siddiqui 

Rollie Gibbs accepting trophy for 

“Best Non-Commercial Float” 
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WELCOME NEW LVHSAA MEMBERS  
 

We are very pleased to welcome the alumni listed below who joined the LVHSAA since the end of March, 2015. 

New Lifetime Members 
Elaine Danzinger Frankovich (1965) 
Carol Ham Landsman (1965) 
Nancy Jeffers Schmidt (1956) 
Elizabeth Leavitt Salmon (1965) 
Naomi Liles-Shirley (1958) 
Richard McEvoy (1949) 
William Pursel (1975) 
Coky Ragsdale Schmucher (1964) 
Myra Sherwood Nelson (1965) 
 
Renewed as Lifetime Members 
Laura Beverlin Chadburn (1970) 
William Chadburn (1970) 
Christopher Jacobs (1989) 
Joylin Johnson Vandenberg (1945) 
Lynn VonTesmar Thomas (1956) 
Lois Wentz Durkee (1953) 
Georgeann Wright Ray (1978) 
 
New Annual Members 
Wanda Abercrombie Gilbert (1961) 
Wayne Abercrombie (1965) 
Kenneth Ammon (1965) 
Barbara Ashworth Plymell (1965) 
Lisa Ball Golden (2001) 
Jill Barnard (1965) 
Caryn Berger Dibble (1965) 
Karen Beverlin Scruggs (1967) 
Robert Brandt (1965) 
Tona Bunker Taylor (1965) 
Trudi Burrows Duke (1960) 
Gayle Clark Brandt (1965) 
Mary Coleman Kincaid-Chauncey (1956) 

Claire Flanders (1965) 
Will Gildner (1941) 
Cecile Goldfarb Lehrer (1965) 
William Griffiths (1965) 
Lucinda Handley VanHorn (1964) 
Janice Heywood Creer (1965) 
Colleen Holtberg Beasley (1965) 
Catherine Hunter Sutfin (1965) 
Kenneth E. Johnson (1970) 
Cynthia Jones Pilkington (1978) 
Nancy Jones Cardon (1965) 
Donna Kay Kent Furniss (1965) 
Karen Knudson Lyon (1955) 
Carol Kopp McCullough (1963) 
Jenny Kucan (Faculty) 
Jim Kuykendall (1965) 
Leeland Lovaas (1953) 
Anne Marshall (1984) 
Robert Martin (1965) 
Jerry McGimsey (1965) 
Henry Stephen Nelson (1965) 
Peggy Nickerson Crockett (1942) 
Lina Pinjuv Sharp (1937) 
Victoria Pinjuv (1972) 
Jocelyn (Kaye) Reid Jensen (1955) 
Klara Rowe Peterson (1956) 
Terry Ryan (1965) 
Jacob J. Smith (1965) 
Kristina Speer Cooer (1965) 
Kay Stewart Grover (1956) 
Laura Ungaro (1963) 
Kristine Vandermark Powell (1965) 
John Vorpahl (1965) 
Kitty Warner Umbraco (1964) 

Frank White (1965) 
Kyle Wilcox (2000) 
Clipta Jean Woolley Bosma (1948) 
George Zettler (1945) 
 
Class of 2015 Graduates Awarded 
One-Year Memberships 
Kara Bowden 
Ericka Burgoin 
Alexandra Cabrera  
Adrian Campbell 
Natasha Constantino 
Kimberly Cortez 
Max Garcia 
Caprice Gonzalez 
Carl Harris 
Rebecca Leavitt 
Adriana Monterosa 
Nicholas M. Rabb 
Judith Rodriquez-Preciado 
Ariana Rosas 
Cristian Roybal 
 
2015 Scholarship Winners 
Alex Blake 
Sherwin Cadiao 
Michela J. Grillo 
Samantha Pete-Pelayo 
Angelee Santaren 
Brittany Serano 
Korrina Siddiqui 

Congratulations to the class of 1965 - with the most LVHSAA members!    
Class of 1965 won the “Membership Challenge”  trophy this year, having the most LVHSAA members, 

with the class of 1956 running a close second! 
What class will have the most members and win the “Membership Challenge Trophy” at the 2016 Wildcat Reunion?? 

All new memberships between now and next September will count! 

Meet Elvee Hi! 
See Elvee’s adventures on our website: 

lvhsaa.com 
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In MemoriamIn MemoriamIn Memoriam   
Here is a list of LVHS alumni who have passed that we learned about since the last newsletter. 

All have been added to the In Memoriam page on the LVHSAA website (lvhsaa.com). 
Note:  This list is in alphabetical order by last name (by maiden name for the women).   

Laurine Adams Brunner (1945) – 04/05/15 
Norma Anderson Westlund (1946) – 08/05/15 
Marlin Ashbaugh (1961) – 05/01/15 
Irene Ball Brown (1943) – 06/17/15 
John Barthrop (1960) - 10/17/07 
Lisa Jean Bechtel (1977) – 05/10/94 
William “Bill” Berk (1941) - 09/17/15 
James G. Bisbee (1949) – 02/28/15 
Barbara Burt McConville (1944) – 06/07/15 
Cinda Carson Oliver (1970) – 04/08/15 
Kenneth Cash (1963) – 1998 
Fred Chalk (1957) – 01/12/15 
Jack Cherry (1960) - 08/07/15 
Victor Coe (1940) – 12/01/09 
Edward Collins (1961) – 03/19/15 
Georgia Cope Gerloff (1940s Unknown Class Year) – 03/23/15 
Rochelle Evelyn Cozzetto (1968) – 12/2007 
William Cram (1948) – 07/31/15 
John Lewis Crandall (1965) – 03/09/15 
Douglas Dabney (1960) – 10/10/13 
Verl S. Dallin (1941) – 10/04/14 
Richard Donovan (1947) – 09/08/10 
Barbara Ellingham Burrows (1956) – 05/31/15 
Richard Fisher (1961) – 12/2014 
Alfonza Fleming (1953) – 06/17/13 
Patricia Floyd Whittle (1961) – 02/03/12 
Marlene Froyd Kolk (1967) – 08/16/15 
Pat Gallagher Owens (1943) – 04/19/15 
Robert L. Gifford (1941) – 09/29/94 
Chester Gilbert (1942) – 06/2013 
Shirley Gilmore Goldstrom (1954) - 10/11/15 
Delbert S. Grinter (1974) – 08/22/87 
Veronica Ham Sibley (1944) – 10/03/14 
Chuck Harker (1957) – 04/08/15 
L. Earl Hawley (1947) – 01/2015 
Dr. William E. Hendrix (1958) – 04/08/15 
Ronald Hickman (1965) – 10/12/15  
Lowell Dean Hill (1953) – 05/05/15 
Billy D. Jernigan (1970) – 04/26/15 
Bob Jewell (1955) – 07/18/12 
Dennis Kanter (1960) – 01/2015  
John Kimak (Faculty) – 01/09/13 
Toni Krouse Langson (1965) – 03/29/14 
Jeannine Larkin Roque (1953) – 04/25/15 

Barry Dennis Leavitt (1967) – 05/28/15 
Donna Jean Leavitt Heath (1943) – 03/21/15 
Ila Mecham Leavitt (1940s Unknown Class Year) – 05/14/15 
Julia Lee (1960) – date unknown 
Sandra Mason Allen (1956) – 05/29/15 
Robert “Bobby” Mather, Jr. (1940) – 09/17/15 
Jack McAuliffe (1949) – 01/04/15 
Joshua Mead (2006) –  09/23/15 
Alice Mikulich Garth (1943) – 06/23/15 
Marilyn Lee Moore Hill (1964) – 0728/15  
Geraldine “Gerry” Murphy Steed (1952) – 06/04/15 
Noami Sue “Susie” Nelson (1957) – 07/22/15 
John Overlease (1960) – 10/2011 
Mary Patterson McJunkin (1948) – 12/30/14 
Frances Perlmutter Boyett (1965) – 02/04/13 
Gayle Phillips Katz (1970) – 02/26/10 
John Pinjuv (1941) – 07/29/15 
Norman L. Prupas (1959) – 03/05/15 
Gayle Ronnow Birdwell (1961) – 06/21/15 
Nita Rosemond Watson (1972) – 09/09/15 
Gordon “Gordie” Saiger (1967) – 06/22/15 
Gene Sandusky (1955) – 09/09/15 
Marlene Schwartz Dustin (1958) – 10/2013 
Martha Scott Price (1941) – 09/03/12 
William Shelton (1955) – 05/18/15 
Charles Jasper Smith (1960) – 02/24/15 
Shirley Smith Christensen (1951) – 11/2013 
Kenneth Sterns (1964) – 04/10/15 
Leon Stevenson (1953) – 02/15/15 
Erva Stewart Kennedy (1945) – 05/08/15 
Patricia Strasser Aubert-Patchin (1953) – 01/24/15 
Lorene (Lori) Summers Johnson (1970) – 08/01/13 
John Arvid Thomas (1968) – 04/2015 
Freddie E. Thompson (1978) – 04/02/15 
Mary Anna Trinaystich (1949) – 10/04/15 
Donald Triolo (1962) – 03/28/15 
Blaine Whipple (1945) – 06/07/15 
Susan White Watkin (1958) – 06/12/15 
Betty Whitehead Willis (1941) – 04/19/15 
Laverne Whitney McClendon (1945) – 05/12/13 
Christina Marie Willett Plesha (1965) – 02/04/05 

May They Rest in Peace!May They Rest in Peace!May They Rest in Peace!   
A complete list of deceased alumni, by class, is available on the “In Memoriam” page of the LVHSAA website:  

www.lvhsaa.com 
Thanks to those of you that sent us updates since the last newsletter. 

If you know of anyone else that should be included on the lists, please let us know. 

LVHSAA WEBSITE (www.lvhsaa.com) 
 

Check out our website—lvhsaa.com!  Our Webmaster, Dave Williams (1972), does a fantastic job of keeping it up to date almost daily.  You’ll find 
lots of great information, including lists of classes, bios of notable alumni, lists by class of deceased alumni and teachers, photos from class and 
Wildcat reunions, history of LVHS and more!  Let Dave know if you would like to contribute something for your class - stories, photos, 
class reunion information, etc.  Contact Dave at dave@lvhsaa.com.   



LVHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 
This list is in alphabetical order by last name (by maiden name for the 
women). 

LIFETIME MEMBERS (Founding) 
Don Ashworth (1956) 
Barbara Bailey Baker (1968) 
Laura Beverlin Chadburn (1970) 
Myram Borders (1954) 
James J. Brown (1959) 
Laura Brown Brown (1963) 
Richard Bryan (1955) 
William Chadburn (1970)  
Maynard Chambers (1960) 
Melvin Close (1952) 
Eleanor Connell Ahern (1957) 
Unette Crawford Wall-King (1953) 
Ivan Eisenberg (1948) 
Kenneth Flippin (1960)  
Rana Gee Goodman (1959) 
Jerrie Germaine Marson (1954) 
Rollie Gibbs (1954)  
Anne Goldberg Hodgdon (1964) 
Art Goldstrom (1953)  
Patty Haack (1956)  
Arlene Henson Oakes (1955)  
Merrilee Hill Becker (1954) 
John Holland (1953) 
Michael Hollingshead (1957)  
Kathleen Horden Close (1959) 
Yorel Hutchinson Barlow (1954) 
Joylin Johnson Vandenerg (1945) 
Paul Kellogg (1959) 
Richard King (1952) 
Bruce Langson (1965) 
Susan Lowe Shlisky (1965) 
Ben Bradley Maze (1975) 
Jack Milligan (1951)  
Charlotte Mugleston Kelly (1954) 
Nancy Murray Harkess (1960) 
Jack Oakes (1952) 
Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton  
(1955) 
Diane Pahor Belt (1956) 
John Petricciani (1954) 
George Pinjuv (1943) 
Bobbie Sue Reed Poole (1959) 
Stephen J. Rimel (1958) 
Matt Shlisky (1964) 
J. Todd Stewart (1972) 
Judith Stiborek Gibson (1976) 
Alice Van Der Meer  
Gary Vause (1956) 
Lynn VonTesmar Thomas (1956) 
Lois Wentz Durkee (1953) 
David H. Williams (1972) 
 
LIFETIME MEMBERS 
(Non-Founding) 
Gail Adams Hardy (1951) 
Robert Allen (1951) 
Michael Anthony (1964) 
Joan Appleyard Pribyl (1955) 
Mary Lynn Ashworth (1961) 

Gai Bails Anthony (1964) 
George Ball (1953) 
Yvonne Ballinger LaRowe (1950) 
Nancy K. Banner (1974) 
Edward Beecher (1954) 
Jack Bennett (1954) 
Jack Binion (1955) 
Bill Bowser (1953) 
William S. Boyd (1949) 
Phyllis Bradley Binion (1952) 
James Brennan (1948) 
B. Mahlon Brown (1957) 
B. Allen Bunker (1941) 
Mildred Callaway Limley (1960) 
Pamela Calos Hicks (1964) 
Mary Carmichael Cashman (1943) 
Chet Cox (1972) 
Ed Craw (1969) 
Pat Crutchfield Snider (1955) 
Lee Dane (1955) 
Elaine Danzinger Frankovich  
(1965) 
Judy Dennison Wolferts (1965) 
Clayton Downey (1963) 
Joan Dredge Brookhyser (1965) 
Susan Ellingson Lessick (1967) 
Mary Enomoto (1947) 
Mark Fenstermaker (1970) 
Jan Fitzgerald Jones (1966) 
Arthur Foote (1949) 
Julia Fountain Chase (1959) 
Bruce L. Frye (1970) 
Billie Lee Galloway Schofield  
(1950) 
L. D. George (1948) 
Kenneth Gragson (1954) 
Susan Greenspun Fine (1963) 
Carol Ham Landsman (1965) 
Barbara Hampton Givens (1955) 
John Hanson (1964) 
Peter L. Haslehurst (1969) 
John James Herda (1970) 
Norman Hilbrecht (1952) 
Karla Howlett Cox (1973) 
Christopher Jacobs (1989) 
Nancy Jeffers Schmidt (1956) 
Karen Joyce Jew Patton (1970) 
James J. Jimmerson (1969) 
Norman Johnson (1959) 
Kim Keach Laub (1974) 
Harold Kinsey (1962) 
Don Klinkner (1953) 
Lillian Kovats Cross (1965) 
Joel Laub (1971) 
Elizabeth Leavitt Salmon (1965) 
Naomi Liles-Shirley (1958) 
Ron Lurie (1958) 
Naomi Lytle Gibbs (1954) 
Marilyn Mack (1971) 
Dale Mapel (1965) 

James McClenahen (1956) 
Richard McEvoy (1949) 
Peter Timothy McRoberts (1970) 
Barbara Meek Bawden (1957) 
Karl Mendenhall (1956) 
Judy Murphy Das Gupta (1956) 
Carolyn Myers Hanna (1961) 
Bruce L. Patton (1970) 
Lorraine Perry Hunt-Bono (1957) 
Sandy Pettit Backus (1965) 
F. Mike Pinjuv (1942) 
William Pursel (1975) 
Colleen Ragsdale Schmucher  
(1964) 
Don Rasmussen (1953) 
Dale Reese (1960) 
Sigmund Rogich (1962) 
Larry Ruvo (1964) 
Francine Sarno Pulliam (1956) 
Myra Sherwood Nelson (1965) 
Earl J. Smith (1953) 
William D. Sorensen (1949) 
Robert Stoldal (1961) 
Hennie Van Greuning (1972) 
Sharon Von Tobel Schmitt (1958) 
Gary Webb (1965) 
Yvette Weinstein Hall (1965) 
Jennifer Wilson Andricopulos  
(1993) 
Ann Woodruff Campbell (1959) 
Georgeann Wright Ray (1978) 
Richard Wright (1965) 
Linda Young Madsen (1959) 
 
HONORARY LIFETIME 
MEMBERS  
Thalia Dondero 
Allan Gladstone 
Cathy Langson 
Jim Marsh 
Lou Ann Sodano 
Joe Thomson 
Brenda Williams 
Lynn Zook 
 
2015 SCHOLARSHIP WINNER 
MEMBERS 
Alex Blake 
Sherwin Cadiao 
Michela J. Grillo 
Samantha Pete-Pelayo 
Angelee Santaren 
Brittany Serano 
Korrina Siddiqui 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ANNUAL MEMBERS (Founding) 
Gail Andress (1944)  
Dennis Berry (1976) 
Bob Beville (1953)  
James Bilbray (1956)  
George Bogdanovich (1953)  
Kenneth Brown (1957)  
Carey Burke (1955)   
George K. Davis (1952) 
Marthe Dunne Covic (1967) 
Nancy Empey Helm (1958) 
Bailey Fightlin Herz (1955) 
Patsy George Leavitt (1956) 
Gail Gibson (1953) 
Pat Hail (1956) 
William E. Hamilton (1953) 
Donna Hanley Andress (1943) 
Madelyn Hardy Schneider (1955) 
Mary Ann Hart (1967) 
Rodney Imming (1950) 
Carole Inghram Montalto (1956) 
Brenda Jenkins Sadberry (1972) 
Kae Jones Bogdanovich (1956) 
Clarel Komer Krpan (1960) 
Larry Landingham (1954) 
Tiki Lebowitz Axelrod (1956) 
Sharon Marshall Rather (1954) 
Dutchy Middleton Jordan (1956) 
Charles Musser (1955) 
Jean Nash Clemens (1946) 
Waren Okelberry (Faculty) 
Carol Phillips Hail (1956) 
Darlene Pinter (1956) 
Nancy Pracejus Craft (1955) 
Linda Rankin Givens (1958) 
Douglas Rather (1953) 
Sandy Records Brown (1953) 
Marilyn Riggs Schouten (1950) 
Thomas Robuck (1952) 
Donna Sackett Scallin Oberg 
(1944) 
Adele Salton Baratz (1944) 
Donna Sanford Lage (1959) 
Albert Schouten (1946) 
Richard Scott (1956) 
Barbara Sexsmith Taylor (1950) 
Larry Sheeler (1959) 
Beverly (Arlene) Stanley  
Landingham (1956) 
Elizabeth “B.J.” Stevenson (1941) 
Paul Stokes (1945) 
Elizabeth Stutz Marner-Brooks  
(1961) 
DeEtte Tilley Szydloski (1961) 
Joan Underhill Huff (1948) 
Ronnie Vause (1965) 
JoAnn Ward Ryan (1954) 
George Wilkinson (1953) 
Gene Winn (1956) 
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expired, this is the last newsletter you will receive.      



ANNUAL MEMBERS 
(Non-Founding) 
Diane Abercombie Oliver (1964) 
Wanda Abercrombie Gilbert (1961) 
Wayne Abercrombie (1965) 
Patricia Afflerbach Andrews (1973) 
Susan Alper Vermillon-Mug (1961) 
Charles Amador (1943) 
Kenneth Ammon (1965) 
Candy Anderson Poole (1967) 
Robert Andrews (1973) 
John Angus (1959) 
Barbara Ashworth Plymel (1965) 
Krissy Ayon (1979) 
Gary Bair (1964) 
Ronald E. Baker (1957) 
Lisa Ball Golden (2001) 
Ardie Ban Minnis (1947) 
Lorraine Barkard Cass (1956) 
Jill Barnard (1965) 
Beverly Barnes Leavitt (1964) 
Beverly Bean Short (1958) 
John Bearce (1953) 
Fritz Bell (Faculty) 
Pat Bennett Bearce (1955) 
Don Benson (1947) 
Caryn Berger Dibble (1965) 
Karen Beverlin Scruggs (1967) 
Arlyss Bishop Burkett (1957) 
Ken Blad (1979) 
Nina Bogdanovich Wolters (1950) 
Elizabeth Bohen Knight (1956) 
Tom Book (1957) 
Jo Boone Kimball (1956) 
Kara Bowden (2015) 
Nancy Bowers Peccole (1959) 
Joseph Brandise (1958) 
Robert Brandt (1965) 
Roger Bremner (1955) 
Robert Brinton (1960) 
John Brower (1958) 
Kay Brower Rothman (1955) 
Marilyn Bruner (1952) 
Roger Bryan (1956) 
Tona Bunker Taylor (1965) 
Ericka Burgoin (2015) 
Judy Burke Keck (1955) 
Trudy Burrows Duke (1960) 
Sarah Butler Walker (1970) 
Agnes Butterfield (Faculty) 
Alexandra Cabrera (2015) 
Sandi Caesar Angerami (1964) 
Marian Cahlan Henderson (1942) 
Laurel Callaway Baker (1957) 
Gayle Laurene Callery Scheeler 
(1965) 
Noreen Callihan Cartwright (1955) 
Adrian Campbell (2015) 
Paul Carter (1968) 
Scott Chaplin (1986) 
Barbara Chase Rowan (1952) 
Paula Christensen Trimmer (1956) 
Joyce Churchfield Borgna (1957) 
Gayle Clark Brandt (1965) 
Stanley Clifton (1950) 
Bart Cohen (1956) 
Gilbert Cohen (1965) 
Mary Coleman Kincaid-Chauncey 
(1956) 
Rodney Conner (1965) 
Natasha Constantino (2015) 
Pat Cook Brown (1959) 
Thomas R. Cook (1954) 
Kimberly Cortez (2015) 
Thalia Coutoumanos Wilcox  
(1961) 
Clarice Craig Dean (1970) 

Lenae Cram Benson (1947) 
Carla Crittenden Kerr (1956) 
Dorothy Damrow Lee (1958) 
Carol Daviess Ackerman (1961) 
Susan Davis Billings (1958) 
Dennis Dean (1966) 
Janis Denison Shurtliff (1963) 
Don Dillingham (1953) 
Macy Dizon (2012) 
Harry Dodd (1960) 
Patrick Dowlen (1958) 
Charlotte Easton Conti (1959) 
Mary Eaton Taylor (1954) 
Caroline Eckert Wallace (1960) 
Jane Ellsworth Olive (1956) 
Linda Elsen Stinar (1976) 
Ruth Epperson Schleck (1950) 
Chuck Evans (1951) 
Arthur (Jack) Feetham (1943) 
Edelmira Fernandez Brekke 
(1968) 
Carol Fink Thuerbach (1964) 
Claire Flanders (1965) 
Duane Foremaster (1954) 
Max Garcia (2015) 
Mike Gerlicher (1959) 
Carol Gibbins (1960) 
Eva Jean Gibson Borders (1962) 
Fred Gibson (1945) 
Will Gildner (1941) 
Lynn Goddard Farrer (1961) 
Cecile Goldfarb Lehrer (1965) 
Marissa Gomez (2014) 
Caprice Gonzalez (2015) 
Tristan Gordon (2014) 
Vicki Grafman Yohay (1967) 
Martha Graham Clark (1953) 
Patsy Graham Covin (1952) 
William Graham (1963) 
Irmalee Gray Ross (1956) 
J. Michael Green (1964) 
Janet Gresham Chisholm (1960) 
Robert Gresham (1961) 
William Griffiths (1965) 
Marian Hall Catron (1953) 
Hank Halverson (1961) 
Lucinda Handley VanHorn (1964) 
Janice Hanson Titus (1961) 
Gordon Hardy (1957) 
Jeff Harmon (1969) 
Kim Harney Moore (1980) 
Carl Harris (2015) 
Carmella Harris Chris (1956) 
Gretchen Harris Payne (1953) 
Glenn Hauelsen (1965) 
Janice Heywood Creer (1965) 
Evelyn Hibbard Rennert (1956) 
Connie Higgons Corley (1975) 
Michael Hogan (1984) 
Elliott M. Hollub (1957) 
Colleen Holtberg Beasley (1965) 
Suzanne Hoskinson Scano (1968) 
Catherine Hunter Sutfin (1965) 
Gary Hunter (1957) 
Constance Huntsman Decker 
(1969) 
Marilyn Huntsman Whisler (1955) 
Sandra Huntsman Conner (1965) 
Kathleen Irwin Kinsey (1966) 
Dallas Ann Isbell Barnes (1962) 
Christopher Jacobs (1989) 
Anne Jansen Rauscher (1955) 
Douglas Dean Jay (1968) 
Barbara Johnsen Wagoner (1950) 
Gary Johnson (1963) 
Kenneth E. Johnson (1970) 
Toni Jolley King (1952) 

Cynthia Jones Pilkington (1978) 
Nancy Carol Jones Cardon (1965) 
Hester Katzman Kremer (1966) 
Kathryn L. Keate Mills (1970) 
Judy Kennelley Leavitt (1956) 
Donna Kay Kent Furniss (1965) 
Bruce Kirkpatrick (1947) 
Donna Knox Terrell (1947) 
Karen Knudson Lyon (1955) 
Carol Kopp McCullough (1963) 
Richard Kopp (1957) 
Sharon Kost Bithell (1965) 
Jenny Kucan (Faculty) 
Elsa Kurtz Edmonds (1950) 
James Kuykendall (1965) 
Beverly Leake Good (1965) 
Howard Leavitt (1955) 
Keith Leavitt (1954) 
Patricia Leavitt Schoppmann  
(1956) 
Rebecca Leavitt (2015) 
Danny Lee (1953) 
Garlene Logan (1957) 
Lee Lovaas (1953) 
Ann Love McPherson (1953) 
David Lowe (1954) 
Shirley Maguire Leavitt (1952) 
Joel Manuel (1972) 
Anne Marshall (1984) 
Robert Martin (1965) 
Gerald May (1952) 
Frank McCully (1956) 
Robert McGarvie (1956) 
Jerry McGimsey (1965) 
Melody Mead (1967) 
Hope Metcalf Ramsdale (1959) 
Andrew J. Mikulich (1945) 
Julianna Miller Brooks (1957) 
Sandra Mitts Yoffie (1952) 
Peter Mohr (1952) 
Christina Montana Hall (1967) 
Adriana Monterrosa (2015) 
Arianne Monzon (2014) 
Ethel Moore Parrington (1968) 
JoEllen Mott Swarts (1961) 
Anne Nelson Mealiffe (1962) 
Henry Stephen Nelson (1965) 
Terry Nelson (1964) 
Peggy Nickerson Crockett (1942) 
Connie Oliver Leigh (1956) 
John Oliver (1961) 
Margaret Ostler Hall (1956) 
Shirley Ozman Young (1954) 
Crystal Paine Compese (1960) 
Don Payne (1946) 
Robert Peccole (1955) 
Terry Peterson Ray (1963) 
Lina Pinjuv Sharp (1937) 
Victoria Pinjuv (1972) 
Sharon Pocras Schwartz (1960) 
Susan Pocras Slade (1964) 
Gene Pollard (1964) 
Corinne Pool Fulkerson (1955) 
Candyce L. Porter Manuel (1972) 
Dennis Powers (1966) 
Edward Pribyl (1955) 
Nicholas M. Rabb (2015) 
Susan Raduziner Kelleher (1965) 
Jocelyn (Kaye) Reid Jensen  
(1955) 
James D. Riley (1947) 
Gary Ritner (1954) 
Camille Roberts Ortiz (1953) 
E. Claire Roberts Rundles (1950) 
Judith Rodriquez-Preciado (2015) 
Carlos Romero (2014) 
Martha Romine Stout (1945) 

Ariana Rosas (2015) 
Wallace Rose (1965) 
Arne Rosencrantz (1965) 
R. Ian Ross (1956) 
George K. Rothman (1984) 
Klara Rowe Petersen (1956) 
Wayne Richard Rowe (1966) 
Cristian Roybal (2015) 
Robert Russell (1960) 
Dayle Rust (1950) 
Terry Lee Ryan (1965) 
Steven Salas (2014) 
Steven A. Sanders (1965) 
Jim Sanderson (1963) 
Joanne Sandquist Dixon (1955) 
Saralee Sanger Shearin (1956) 
Vince Saponara (1957) 
Charles Schroeder (1964) 
Gary Scruton (1956) 
Myrna Selwyn Morganstern (1963) 
Elsie Shaver Perske (1949) 
Ron Shlisky (1967) 
Sherman Simmons (1963) 
Michelle Simpson Knight (1961) 
Michael Dean Slade (1965) 
Jacob J. Smith (1965) 
James L. (Jim) Smith (1958) 
Lucille Smith Meyers (1956) 
David Soss (1964) 
Kristina Speer Cooper (1965) 
Paul Stanley (1955) 
Charles Steele (1961) 
Ursula Stelzner O’Neale (1970) 
Carl Stephens (1953) 
Beverly Stewart Hope (1946) 
Kay Stewart Grover (1956) 
Lynn Stewart (1959) 
Rose Stewart Woodbury (1962) 
Keith Stirling (1956) 
Bill Stirton (1965) 
Robert Stirton (1981) 
George Swarts (1961) 
Don Taylor (1953) 
Alice Thiriot Waite (1953) 
Vera Thompson Jensen (1971) 
Sharon Thurston Kopp (1957) 
William Titus (1959) 
Roosevelt Toston (1961) 
Jerry Tousa (1953) 
Stanley Trinaystich (1954) 
Evelyn Tudor Roberts (1942) 
Rayola Turnbow Bagwell (1956) 
Laura Ungaro (1963) 
Patti Urga Sanderson (1964) 
Susie Van Der Meer Pinjuv (1955) 
Kristine Vandermark Powell 
(1965) 
Barry Vandever (1960) 
John Vorpahl (1965) 
Lawrence Wagoner (1959) 
Al “Corky” Walker (1949) 
John W. Walker (1956) 
Marvin E. Wallace (1960) 
Bill Ward (1953) 
Kitty Ellen Warner Umbraco 
(1964) 
Robert Waugh (1963) 
Shirley Wendelboe Davis (1956) 
Robert Wengert (1946) 
Allen Wheeler (1949) 
Susan Whipple Loreen (1964) 
Gary Whisler (1955) 
Frank White (1965) 
Susan White Watkins (1958) 
Walter White (1959) 
Ted Wiens (1964) 
Kyle Wilcox (2000) 

C. David Williams (1948) 
Donna Williams Hardy (1957) 
Peggy Williams Hallerberg (1958) 
Glenna Williamson Dramis (1964) 
Annette Wilson Loeb (1955) 
Bruce Woodbury (1962) 
Kay A. Woodruff Bigglestone 
(1957) 
Kay Woodruff Eberl (1955) 
Larry Woodrum (1956) 
Clipta Jean Woolley Bosma (1948) 
Ed Wright (1959) 
Jonnie Marie Wright Joaquin 
(1962) 
Robert Wright (1960) 
Cecil Wynn (1960) 
Len Yelinek (1961) 
Sharon Young Miller (1964) 
Patricia Zahn Brinton (1960) 
George Zettler (1945) 
Karen Zick Goff (1965) 
Phyllis Zimmerman Hart (1958) 
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has expired, this is the last newsletter you will receive.      


